
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
 

 

 

CHRISTMAS 
HOURS 

Our office will be closed: 
December 24th, 2022- 
January 3rd, 2023 
 
Landfill will be closed: 
December 24th, 2022 
 

 

NEW STAFF 
We are pleased to introduce 
Teresa Scroope as our new 
Clerk Tempore.  She is a 
resident of Calvin Township 
and happy to be a part of 
our team! 
 
 
 
 
We welcome Albert 
Belanger to the team as 
well.  You might see him on 
the road or at the Landfill, as 
he fills many roles in the 
Municipality. 
 
We also welcome Sandra 
Carmichael to the office as 
Corporate Services  
Co-ordinator to greet you 
with a friendly hello 
whether she’s answering 
your phone call or greeting 
you at the door. 
 
 

“This is a season where we often are surprised by moments of 
exhilaration and joy, like the small town in the Middle East 
experienced over 2000 years ago.  We could be stunned by 

moments of amazing peace like the Christmas truce of 1914.  
Look for opportunities of peace, love, joy, and hope this season 
and take a moment or two to help those around you who may 

need you to share the load.”  
Rev. Jedediah Gorham  

Eau Claire Missionary Church 

MERRY 
CHRISTMAS 

 

Landfill 
closed 

The Staff and Council of 
Calvin Township wish you  

CLOSED DEC 24, 2022-JAN 3, 2023 

SKATING RINK IS READY FOR CHRISTMAS! 
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